
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cardinham@tpacademytrust.org 
 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 

 

  

CARDINHAM, BODMIN,  

CORNWALL,  

PL30 4BN 
  

Newsletter: 5 
 

Monday 13th November 2023 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.  
 

 Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

I hope this message finds you all well. I am delighted to share with you the latest updates on the 

remarkable achievements and ongoing efforts of all whole community.  

First and foremost, I would like to extend my heartfelt appreciation to all our pupils for their 

continued hard work and dedication to their school work. It is truly heartening to witness the 

enthusiasm and commitment they bring to the school each day. Their resilience and eagerness to 

learn contribute significantly to the positive atmosphere that defines our school community. 

I also want to express my gratitude to the Friends of Cardinham School for organising a fantastic 

Bingo evening last Friday. The event, which raised £324.70, was a tremendous success bringing 

together our school community for an evening of fun and healthy competition. Your support and 

involvement in these activities are invaluable and make a real difference in enhancing the overall 

school experience for our pupils. 

Furthermore, I would like to thank all the parents who have participated, or have plans to 

participate, in our recent Parents' Evening. Your engagement and open communication with our 

teachers are crucial elements in fostering a strong partnership between home and school. For those 

parents who haven't yet taken up the opportunity, I encourage you to schedule a meeting with your 

child's teacher at your earliest convenience. Your insights and collaboration are essential in creating 

a supportive learning environment. 

Once again, thank you all for your unwavering support.  

Best wishes, 

Dave Jones  

Headteacher 

Children in Need 

Cardinham School will be celebrating ‘Children in Need’. On Thursday 16th 

November, we would like children to come to school wearing something spotty 

in return for a donation to the charity. If you don’t have something spotty, 

feel free to wear your own clothes – again, in return for a donation. Note, 

this is a day early as we have a clash with school photos. 

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual & Sibling Photographs 

Tempest Individual & Sibling school photos 

are booked for this Friday (17th November). 

All children need to come to school in FULL 

SCHOOL UNIFORM and bring their PE 

kit/outdoor learning clothes in a separate 

bag. Children will get changed for their 

afternoon lessons in school. 

 

Use of Phones and Other Devices of School Site 

A quick reminder of a text message that we sent out early last week. Please be aware that we 

have the following expectations around parents/carers using phones and devices whilst on school 

grounds. 

We expect visitors to leave their phone in their pockets and turned off/on silent. Under no 

circumstances should visitors use it (or other capture device) in the presence of children or to 

take photographs or audio/visual recordings of the school, its site, staff or pupils/students. If 

required (e.g. to take photos of equipment or buildings), prior permission of the Headteacher is 

sought and it will be done in the presence of a member staff.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

            

Friday Arrangements 

A reminder that our Friday afternoon arrangements have changed 

this half term. See below for a timetable reminder – this outlines 

what pupils need to bring in each day in order to be prepared for 

their activities. Please ensure pupils come prepared for forecasted 

weather. Hedgehog Class need to come into school in their PE kits 

on Monday and Friday. 

Bag 2 School Fundraiser 

Please could families start to collect clothes 

for recycling as a parent has kindly arranged a 

collection for 21st November. All good quality 

items for re-use: clothes, paired shoes, 

handbags, belts and accessories welcome.  

Please use your own bags. We look forward to 

receiving any donations. Thank you. 
 

      
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 2023/2024 

Thurs 16th Nov Children in Need – come to school wearing something spotty. 

Fri 17th Nov Tempest Individual/Sibling Photos 

Thurs 23rd Nov EYFS ‘Stay and Play’ Session at 1:15pm 

Thurs 30th Nov 

SAVE THE DATE: Class Open Afternoons at 2:30pm – come into school and 

spend some time in your child’s class. See the fantastic learning they have 

completed this term. There will be opportunity to visit more than one class. 

Tues 5th Dec St. Petroc’s Tree Festival – more information to follow. Not all pupils will attend. 

Weds 6th Dec SAVE THE DATE: Christingle Service – more information to follow. 

Thurs 7th Dec Whole School Trip to the Panto! (THANKS FRIENDS OF SCHOOL!!!!!) 

Fri 8th Dec EYFS ‘Stay and Play’ Session at 9:30am 

TBC Friends of School ‘Christmas Disco’ 

Tues 12th Dec SAVE THE DATE: EYFS & Key Stage 1 Nativity – more information to follow. 

Weds 13th Dec Christmas Dinner for Lunch 

Mon 18th Dec Christmas Parties in School 

Tues 19th Dec Cardinham Challenge Deadline 

Tues 19th Dec Last Day of Term. 2pm collection for all pupils. No after school club. 

Thurs 4th Jan INSET DAY 

Fri 5th Jan INSET DAY 

Mon 8th Jan Pupils Return for Spring Term. 

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


